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June 10, 2024 

Chiquita Brooks-LaSure  
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services,  
Department of Health and Human Services, 
Attention: CMS-1808-P, Mail Stop C4–26–05,  
7500 Security Boulevard, Baltimore, MD 21244–1850 

Dear Administrator Brooks-LaSure: 
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savings as opposed to focusing on innovation that will bolster quality and reduce unnecessary 
spending on care. The TEAM creates a similar incentive where a hospital can partner with a 
primary care physician and sanction lower-cost, lower-quality services against the 
recommendation of a patient’s primary care physician. ACP urges CMS to strengthen the 
TEAM’s emphasis on the delivery of high-quality care to avoid facilitating a course for 
obtaining cost-savings at the expense of care delivery. Similarly, ACP urges CMS to improve 
the TEAM design to include a clear method for rewarding primary care physicians that 
support optimal, long-term health outcomes by entitling them to a share of any rewards 
accorded for obtaining cost-savings after completing a patient’s episode of care.  
 
Additionally, the TEAM covers major surgeries that fall within the 90-day global period. ACP 
questions how the primary care physician will be compensated for follow-up care provided to 
the patient during this 90-day global period. ACP strongly recommends that there be clear 
direction and policy describing how primary care physicians will be compensated within the 
TEAM. 
 
Care Coordination and Quality 
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physicians may be unfairly penalized for serving more complex and underserved populations. 
Adjusting for these factors can help ensure a more accurate and fair assessment of quality and 
supports the model's goals of promoting health equity. 
 
Adequate resources, time, and support systems will be crucial to the success of the TEAM 
model. Addressing these issues in advance will help the model reach its full potential to 
improve patient outcomes and strengthen accountable care relationships. ACP welcomes the 
opportunity to further inform these matters.  
 
Impacts on Patient Access 
 
Episode-based payment models can inadvertently incentivize physicians or organizations to 
avoid high-risk or complex patients to minimize financial risk. This could result in exacerbated 
health disparities, especially in more vulnerable or underserved populations who already face 
challenges in accessing quality care. To mitigate these risks, ACP urges CMS to incorporate 
safeguards within the TEAM to ensure patient-centered care remains a priority. These could 
include adjusting the payment model to account for patient complexity and risk level or 
enhanced monitoring and reporting of SDOH into quality reporting. It is crucial to consider 
these challenges to ensure that certain patient populations aren’t excluded and that the 
model

https://www.aamc.org/media/75236/download?attachment



